Minutes of PACT Steering Group Meeting Tuesday 27th November 2012 at Applegarth, Nicholson Lane, Penrith
Present: 
Peter Ward (PW)
Chris Cant (CC)
Peter Dicken (PD)
Peter Clarke (PC)
Christine Sutherland (CS)
Maureen Ward (MW) 
Apologies:
John Bodger
Geoff Rockcliffe-King
Update on Sustain Eden Projects
Overview
CAfS have had discussions with the Big Lottery about the liability of partners with the result that the Lottery have now put in writing the fact that partners' liability is limited to the amount of grant drawn down. This has made it possible to simplify the partnership agreement and remove the accompanying contract. The Steering Group agreed that it was OK for PW to sign this amended document and return it to CAfS.
Freegle
CC outlined the arrangements with Freegle for their project. Freegle can draw down £7,500 for their project, with £2,700 coming to PACT over the next three years. This will pay for PACT's contribution to their project - eg filming by Nigel Jenkins, Chris's work on customisation of software for Eden and the food database. The rest of the funding stays with Freegle for development of the main software.
ESCo
PW has produced a paper (see separate document on web page) which has been emailed to everyone on the SG outlining how PACT will take this project forward.
In the last few days PW has been contacted by iChoosr who are enthusiastic about his  concept of how the project could work, and are presenting Peter's ideas to the Dept of Energy and Climate Change at their meeting with them this week. PW's paper explains the proposed initial set up for the ESCo - this envisages the current Buildings and Energy Group acting as Directors with other individuals with relevant experience also being approached to act as directors.
PW indicated that he would not be a director of the ESCo, at least initially as he will do most of the work in setting up the company, writing the business plan etc. He also indicated that it was important that he was held to account by an independent board as he is Chair of CAfS, who hold the Lottery money, and Chair of PACT, who receive the money from CAfS.  He asked for a notional amount of £5 per hour, the funding to come from the money allocated to the ESCo project. PW and MW left the room while the SG discussed this proposal, and the decision was to pay PW the minimum wage plus 50p per hour.
PW is to produce a Project Plan for the ESCo.
STORY GIANTS
Dawn Hurton has been working on this and has produced comprehensive papers outlining her ideas for the project. PW has met with the Woodland Educational Programme (WEP) who are keen to be involved. There is some concern that there is not enough money in the pot to support the activity elements and PW has pledged to try and raise more funds.
PW is to produce a project plan for the Story Giants Project.
TRANSPORT
This project will not start until 2014 and details will be discussed at a later date.
INCORPORATION
PW gave a brief update on progress with incorporation of PACT to become an IPS (Ben Com) Howard Long from the Coop Hub was unable to attend the first meeting due to unforeseen circumstances, but some members of the SG did discuss the way forward in his absence and emailed the results of the discussion to Howard. We have 4 days of free  support from the Hub and propose to use these for advice on marketing, admin and finance. The group who met rewrote the aims and objectives in preparation for incorporation and any changes will be discussed by the full SG at the next meeting when more members are present.
JOAN ROBINSON'S PROJECT
Joan is asking PACT to submit an application for funding on her behalf and this was discussed. The project involves building raised beds for growing vegetables on Salvation Army land. The Salvation Army and various other groups hope to involve the community in constructing the beds, planting and harvesting in order to provide ingredients for food parcels which the Salvation Army give to those in need.  The application form needs to be rationalised in places and some information (financial) is not yet available. CC will talk to the Salvation Army tomorrow to confirm their agreement and query why they cannot submit the application. PW agreed to tidy up the application and leave with CC to complete and sign the submission, which has to be in by 7.12.12. 

A.O.B

No additional business
